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The Five Parishes News 
 

Serving the villages of Catthorpe, Misterton/Walcote, Shawell, 

Stanford-on-Avon, and Swinford 

The copy deadline for the May issue is Thursday 12th April 

Please send news items, by the copy date, to: news@avonswift.org.uk 
 

Copies of the current and previous newsletters are also available to view online at: www.avonswift.org.uk 

 

 

FOOLISHNESS OR FAITH ? GODôS EASTER SURPRISE!  
 

What will you be doing on Easter Day? Like Christmas, perhaps you have your own particular tradi-

tions. I imagine for many of us that chocolate eggs will be involved somewhere, or even chocolate bun-

nies or chicksé Perhaps Easter is a time to catch up with friends or relations, maybe with a special 

meal, or simnel cake? Or maybe, Easter for you marks a time of rest, of holiday, a break from work or 

school.  

 

Whatever your plans, I wonder, in amongst your Easter celebrations this year whether someone might 

try to catch you out with a joke or two: for Easter Day 2018 falls on 1st April - also known as April 

Foolsô Day. I was never very good at practical jokes myself ï it was more likely that I would be the one 

caught out, the one made to feel a bit foolish! Itôs hopefully all just a bit of good-natured fun of course, 

but this coincidence of dates has set me thinking about foolishness and faith. For some people, putting 

trust in God is viewed as an inherently foolish thing to do. The story we tell in church at Easter may 

seem just a bit far-fetched ï a man coming back to life after dying on a cross? Really? Itôs easy to write 

it off as some sort of joke or trick. 

 

However, the story of Jesusô death and resurrection has stood the test of time, enduring long after the ef-

fects of a magic trick or illusion would have done. More importantly, countless millions of people have 

experienced the risen presence of God in their lives ï as one who brings new life, hope, peace and joy 

even when life is difficult. The nature of faith is that it cannot be proved ï we need to dare to believe it 

may be true in order to find the truth. We welcome all to our Easter church services to hear again the 

story of Godôs Easter surprise. And, as you unwrap your chocolate eggs or eat a meal with family, or sit 

down for a well-earned rest, why not silently invite the risen Jesus to join you? I hope he may surprise 

you with his presence. I hope you may find that his story is indeed no April Fool and that we are not 

fools to believe. On behalf of all of us in The Avon-Swift Benefice of churches, I wish you peace, joy 

and new life this Easter. 

Alleluia! 

 

Revd Emma Davies 

 

Whatôs On - April  

12th Swinford W! 

19th Swinford Skirts 

21st Rugby Male Voice Choir 

28th Soup and Pud Lunch Swinford 
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SWINFORD SKIRTS 
 

On 14th March Skirts enjoyed a trip to the Benn 

Hall to see 'Forbidden Nights'. Something a bit dif-

ferent! A great night.  

 

On 19th April Catherine is organising a trip to Es-

capologic @ Leicester. An immersive hour where 

your team must solve puzzles, complete tasks of 

both a physical and mental nature, and think logi-

cally to escape the room! Something we have never 

done before - sounds intriguing! Please speak to 

Catherine if you would like to come.  

 

Skirts are off for a weekend to Liverpool during 

May; please contact Helen for further information.  

 

A committee has been formed and is working hard 

to plan a Skirts 20th Anniversary Ball in June. 

More details about the Ball to follow in next 

month's news letter.  

 

Do join us sometime. 

 

Julie Morris 07765 148335 

ANNUAL CHURCH MEETINGS 
 

We are now in the season of the annual review of 

the church electoral rolls, (not to be confused with 

the parliamentary electoral rolls!) the annual church 

meetings and election of churchwardens. The meet-

ings have to be completed by the end of April, so 

keep an eye out for the notices advertising these 

meetings at the doors of your churches.  

 

The annual meetings for All Saints Swinford have 

been scheduled for April 28th, to take place after 

the Soup and Puds lunch in the village hall. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED TO LISTEN TO  

CHILDREN  READ IN  LOCAL PRIMARY 

SCHOOLS 
 

Can you spare an hour or two a week to listen to 

children read in a local primary school?  

 

Schoolreaders is looking for more volunteers in 

Leicestershire to carry out this important role. 

Reading time for many children at home and at 

school is often insufficient and according to Gov-

ernment statistics, one in four children are now 

leaving primary school unable to read to the ex-

pected standard. This can have a lifelong conse-

quence.  

 

Schoolreaders is flexible and aims to match your 

availability to an appropriate, local school. No 

qualifications are necessary, just a good command 

of spoken and written English and a commitment 

of one year is requested. Our volunteers find the 

scheme incredibly rewarding, knowing that a few 

hours helping a child learn to read each week can 

have such a great impact on their life chances.  

 

Please visit the website www.schoolreaders.org to 

join or call 01234 924111 for further information. 

 

Nicky Ramsden 
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SOUP AND PUDS IN  SWINFORD VILLAGE  HALL  
 

The next lunch will be on Saturday 28th April, 

lunches are from noon until 2pm at a cost of £6 per 

lunch. Not been along yet? Then why not join us 

this month, we would love to see you. 

 

RUGBY MALE VOICE CHOIR CONCERT 
 

The Choir will be singing at All Saints' Church, 

Swinford on Saturday 21st April. Doors open at 

7pm for a 7.30pm start. Tickets are now available 

at £7.50 (£5 for under 16s) from The Chequers, 

Mary (01788 860411) or Carole (01788 860308). 

Price includes light refreshments. Our very own All 

Saints' Singers are supporting the Rugby Male 

Voice Choir. Come along to this evening of magical 

singing and support the fund raising of the church 

bell project.  

 

A Date for your diaries - a joint venture with Cat-

thorpe PCC - Saturday 9th June - a tea dance to be 

held in the afternoon in Swinford Village Hall. 

More details next month. 

 

Swinford PCC 

 

THE BLACK HORSE 
 

As you know the pub is owned by the Black Horse 

Walcote Community Benefit Society. The Commu-

nity Benefit Society is planning a second share of-

fer later this year with the intention of raising suffi-

cient monies to pay off the majority of the out-

standing loan in order to protect the society from 

any future steep interest rate rise and enable the 

loan to be paid off within the next few years. The 

Society intends to commence interest payments to 

shareholders during 2020. This is not a get rich 

quick scheme; investors who pay UK income tax 

are eligible for 50% tax relief on their investment.  

 

Anyone interested in in making an investment 

should contact Keith Wilding, Secretary to the So-

ciety by email on wildingkeith5@gmail.com or on 

01455 554067 or writing to 24 Brook Street, Wal-

cote, LE17 4JR 

 

Pat Piggott 

Chair 

 

SODS 
 

It may only be April but plans are already under-

way planning the next panto for December 2018. 

Some dates you may be interested in: 5th July 

@7pm and 8th July @3pm in the Chequers Mar-

quee for the read through of the traditional panto 

chosen for this year. This is when all interested folk 

come along to read through various parts to see 

which ones appeal to them, it is usually a lively, 

exciting time. The auditions for parts will then take 

place on 12th July. 

 

The AGM and annual quiz will be held in the mar-

quee on Saturday 9th June starting at 7.30pm. The 

panto chosen will be revealed during the proceed-

ings. All members young and old, and all ages in 

between, are welcome. For anyone wanting to join 

our merry band, this is the ideal social occasion. 

The quiz is free and usually involves a great deal of 

hilarity! There are prizes too!! 

 

Carole Smith 
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SWINFORD VILLAGE  HALL COMMITTEE  
 

The committee will be holding their Annual Gen-

eral Meeting on Thursday 26th April at 7.30pm at 

the village hall. All residents are welcome to come 

along. The committee consists of representatives 

from some of the groups in Swinford who use the 

village hall; if your group is not represented then 

why not come along and join us. We meet every 6 

weeks or so for about 2 hours (sometimes less!) If 

every group in Swinford had a representative then 

we would hope to avoid event clashes. The village 

hall is run by villagers for the village, so come and 

have your voice heard. 

 

At a recent meeting it was agreed to raise the hire 

charges. The basic changes for each session are: 

kitchen increases from £10 to £12, the main hall 

and kitchen increases from £30 to £36. A session is 

deemed to be 4 or 5 hours in either a morning, af-

ternoon or evening. 

 

Carole Smith 
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COLD HANDS, WARM HEARTS ï THE TRAVAILS 

OF MISTERTON CHURCH 
 

It is now over a year since the boiler at St Leo-

nardôs church expired ï spectacularly, lots of blue 

smoke and flooding the boiler room. This was fol-

lowed by the trials and tribulations of two burglar-

ies, two roof metal thefts, retrieving the stolen re-

cords abandoned in a nature reserve near Peterbor-

ough, mending the doors damaged in the burglaries, 

replacing the stolen safe and the communion silver, 

replacing the stolen organ pipes and restoring the 

organ. 

 

For those of us involved in these events it is the 

resolving of the church heating that that is the most 

frustrating.  

 

The following is a brief account of the continuing 

saga (expletives deleted) of the attempts to resolve 

our heating problem. Assessments were done about 

putting an new oil fired boiler in the old boiler 

room, funding was sought and substantially found, 

the required diocesan permissions sought. Then it 

was found that it was not possible to put another 

boiler in the underground boiler room. Firstly we 

were told that it was because it was not possible to 

get one into the space, then we were told that it was 

because the regulations had changed and it was not 

now allowed.  

 

So, we then had advice that a boiler could be 

placed in the base of the tower and connected to the 

existing pipework in the church. New diocesan per-

missions would be needed and estimates were 

sought. When potential installers came to do the 

assessments they indicated that it could not be done 

with any guarantee that it would work. The dioce-

san heating adviser (yes, there is such a person) has 

advised that we look at a different form of heating. 

Watch this space for further newsé 

 

Meanwhile, we at Misterton had a successful 

Christmas Tree Festival (it was cold), a Carol Ser-

vice (it was a bit warmer but the fumes from the 

diesel heater were a bit of a trial), and a Messy 

Church in January (it was very cold). We have had 

a stalwart group of hardy souls that have enabled 

regular worship to continue. We are exceedingly 

grateful to everyone for the support we have re-

ceived over the last year - practical, financial, and 

 moral ï and it is clear to us that there is a lot of 

support and goodwill for the church and its activi-

ties out there. Thank you 

 

Keith Wilding  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


